
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

The 711 Club’s November 2011, meeting was held on Wednesday, November 12, 2011.  We 

had some 50 members present, including new members Larry Ortiz and Mike De Vilbiss. 

Chaplains Mindy and Frank Russell attended and gave a very nice invocation prior to serving 

lunch. Thank you.  

 

As was discussed in the last newsletter, everyone should have received some materials in the 

mail from the 711 Club. This includes the new membership application form that’s been  

discussed previously. Even though current members should all have this form on file, all are 

encouraged to complete the new form and return it. Especially important is to make certain 

that your beneficiary information is correct and current.  

 

The date of the 711 Club’s annual Christmas party will be Wednesday, December 14th so 

please mark your calendars. The party will be held at the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge, and 

begins at 6:30 P.M. The cost is $25 per person and will include dinner and some very nice 

raffle prizes. Last year’s party was a lot of fun, so don’t miss out. Everyone should have  

received a notice/envelope in the mail for remitting the party money, so please get your 

payment to Frank Davidson early. 

At our November meeting, elections were held for the Club’s 2012 

officers.  Here are the results: 

 

Judy Denton is the new 711 Club President, elect. 

Bill O’Connor is the Vice-President, elect. 

Marilyn Siefker will again be the Secretary. 

Frank Davidson will remain the club’s treasurer. 

Kathy Shannon will be the new Sergeant at Arms. 

Walt Horne was nominated to fill the vacancy on the board of  

directors, January 2012.   
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1.    Tad Easterday 

 

3.    Cheryl Desmond 

 Kay Keenan 

 David Swatsenbarg,. 

 

5.    William Rogers  

 

7.    Jim Fox 

 

8.    Robert A Williams 

  Daniel Rimby 

 

9.    Ken Mack 

 

11.   Virginia Cerda 

 

14.   Robert Doherty 

 

16.  Lavon Burstiner 

17.  Candace Ackler 

December Birthdays 

President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 801-5876 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Judy Denton 

(916) 383-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

badltearl@hotmail.com 

Pat Keegan 

(916) 718-0933 

qdrolaw@aol.com 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Paul Schmalz  

916 966-2203 

sunkuda@cwnet.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2011 

711 Club Officers 

 

These newly elected people will officially take office beginning  

January 2012.  Congratulations to all, and thank you for the  

willingness to participate. 

  

I hope to see everyone at the Christmas party on December 14th! 

 

Regards,  

Sam 

 

Happy Thanksgiving to All 
 

 

18.  Morse Bailey 

 

19.  Pete Jaynes 

 

22.  Tom Heffernan 

 Jerry  Bishop 

 

24.   James Dragoo 

 

25.   Ray Root  

 

26.   Bill Gray 

 

27.   Trent Taylor 

 

28.   Donald Judd 

 

30.    Jim Feusi 

  Wayne Ikeuchi 

 

31. Bill Roberts  

  Chris Martin 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: November 9, 2011   Location: Elks Lodge, Rancho Cordova 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 noon by President Sam Gault.  

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.  Lunch was served at 12:15 pm. 

  

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers     Board of Directors 

X  President Sam Gault    X   Sherry Matranga 

     Vice President: Barbara Smith        Clem Meier 

X   Treasurer: Frank Davidson   X   Earl Evans 

     Secretary: Marilyn Siefker   X   Paul Schmaltz 

X   Sgt. at Arms: Judy Denton    X    Pat Keegan  

X   Past President: Dave Evans          Larry Jarvis 

  

General Members Present: 50 

  

New Members:  Mike DeVilbiss & Larry Ortiz 

  

Guests: Chaplains Mindy & Frank Russell 

  

Treasurer’s Report: Frank Davidson gave the Treasurer’s report. Frank also reported there are currently 444 members. 

This number includes 11 widows and 6 life members. 

  

Minutes from last meeting: The Minutes of the October meeting were read and approved. 

  

New Business:  
Don Savage talked about having insurance that would cover you if you were involved in a shooting and were subse-

quently sued. He advised contacting your homeowner’s insurance carrier to see if they cover that type of an incident.  

He also passed out a flyer with information on obtaining this type of insurance coverage. 

 

Nominees were elected to serve for their term in 2012.  The following members were elected to the following positions: 

  

President:   Judy Denton   

Vice President:   Bill O’Connor 

Secretary:  Marilyn Siefker 

Treasurer:   Frank Davidson 

Sgt. at Arms:  Kathy Shannon. 

  

Board of Directors: Walt Horne. 

  

Sunshine Report: Get Well cards were sent to Bob Doherty, Carl Hicks, Mike Green and Doug Borges.  

  

The raffle was held and the free lunches for the January meeting were won by: Candy Ackler, Kathy Shannon, 

Walt Horne. 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:20 pm.  Next meeting will be the Christmas Party on December 14th, 2011, 

6:30 P.M.  

 

Minutes Submitted by Sherry Matranga for Marilyn Siefker, Secretary 



Our Next Meeting  -  December 14th, 2011 
   Our Next Meeting – 711 Club Christmas Party 

   Wednesday, December 14th, 2011 

    

Time:   6:30 P.M. 

Location:               Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge 

Address:                11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova 

    

RSVP:  by Tuesday, December 6th  
   MUST PAY IN ADVANCE    
   Price is 25.00 per person (includes tax & tip). 

Contact:  Frank Davidson  (916) 362-6192  or 

   frankdavidson@prodigy.net  
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CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 
Time is running out to get your R.S.V.P. in for the 711 Christmas Party. If you have already re-

sponded, thanks. If not you can respond via email,  call Frank Davidson at 362-6192. Remember 

the last day to RSVP and prepay is Tuesday, 6th of December.  

 

PLEASE DON'T WAIT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE. You must pay in advance. Price is $25.00 

per person (includes tax & tip). 

 

Remember this includes Sherry Matranga’s famous raffle for excellent and intriguing prizes. You 

don’t want to miss it. 

****************************************************************************** 

CLUB DUES 

Club dues are due as of December 31st for 2012. They are $24 for the year.  Please get your  

payment to Frank before they lapse.  Thanks to those who have paid early. 

****************************************************************************** 

GARAGE SALE 

Sherry would like to remind everyone that the April Garage Sale will be here before we know it.  

The Christmas season is a good time to put those unwanted gifts away for the sale, or as you 

clean out the house to make room for those new items set the old ones aside.  The success of the 

garage sale depends on the items we receive to sell. 
 

Any questions, contact Sherry Matranga. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 


